
HB 656 –SAFE ACCESS FOR ALL (SAFE) ROADS ACT OF 2022
TESTIMONY OF DELEGATE LORIG CHARKOUDIAN

FEBRUARY 17, 2022

Chair Barve, Vice Chair Stein, and Members of the Environment and Transportation Committee,

In 2020, although there were fewer cars on the road due to Covid-19 restrictions, pedestrian and
cyclist deaths were at an all-time high. Last year alone, 130 Marylanders lost their lives while
attempting to cross our streets. There were an additional 3,022 pedestrian-involved crashes which
caused bodily injury or property damage.1

Roadway fatalities are 100% preventable. No one should lose their life from choosing to walk or
bike on Maryland’s roadways. Furthermore, the safety of our streets is a paramount issue in
addressing climate change. There is no way to move towards greater public use of alternative
modes of transportation and decrease reliance on fossil fuel powered private vehicles without
using policy measures to make our streets safer for pedestrians and cyclists.

Maryland’s numbered highways are maintained by the State Highway Administration (SHA).
Almost every incorporated city, town, and village, and most unincorporated places in the state are
served by these state highways. This legislation would require the SHA:

● to conduct an analysis of high pedestrian and bike injury corridors and intersections on
this broad network of roadways – focusing on potential engineering improvements- and
publish the results by July 2023

● to increase annual spending levels in budget areas involving pedestrian and bicycle safety
● to review outstanding projects for opportunities to implement Context Driven Design

Elements and FHA Proven Safety Countermeasures
● to implement near-term, incremental safety improvements when engineering projects will

take more than 12 months to complete

SHA expects that the IIJA will increase the capital budget by over 20% 2. This will provide more
than enough funds to ensure that the funds required in the bill can be dedicated for pedestrian and
bicycle safety improvements.

During the 2019 Session, the General Assembly committed to a Vision Zero Goal of zero
vehicle-related deaths by 2030. We are not on track. The measures in this legislation will allow us
to make progress toward that goal.

This bill is a priority for the Transit Caucus, please see the attached priorities letter.

I respectfully request a favorable report on HB 656.

1 https://zerodeathsmd.gov/road-safety/pedestrian-bicyclist-safety/
2 https://mdot.maryland.gov/OPCP/CTP_2022/CTP_FY2022_2027_Web.pdf (pg, 18- Federal Aid Assumptions section)
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